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UPCOMING DATES 
Oct 18 Keeping Ourselves Safe Programme. 
Oct 21  Firewise Education. Year 1 & 2. 
Oct 22 Keeping Ourselves Safe Programme. 
Oct 23 Amazing Race. Year 5 & 6. 
Oct 23 Touch Rugby Module Starts. 
Oct 24 Junior Social Year 5 & 6 Basketball Starts. 
Oct 28 Labour Day. School Closed. 
Nov 1 Hauraki Festival. Kapahaka. 
Nov 4  Agriculture Day. 
Nov 9 Car Boot Sale. Back Field. 
Dec 5 Twilight Market. 

WELCOME TO OUR NEW FAMILIES! 
NAU MAI, HAERE MAI 

We would like to warmly welcome our newest students and their whānau. 
Bradley—Room 1 
Palace—Room 3 

Eden—Discovery Centre 
Charlie—Discovery Centre 



WEEKLY NOTICES AND REMINDERS  

TWILIGHT MARKET 2019 
Thursday 5th December.  Volunteers will be needed on the night. 

There is an information sheet going home today with this newsletter. We would love your help to 
make this a fantastic gala!!! 

Thanks in advance! 

HATS TERM 4 
Reminder that Uniform Hats will need to be worn at all outdoor times 

this term as per our school policy 
Hats are available for sale from the school office for $8. 

Haere Mai and welcome back to Term 4! Its going to fast paced and glorious! 
 
Thank you so very much for your incredible and warm welcome to my new role. Having a formal 
powhiri with all of my whanau here to be a part of it, was incredibly humbling and very beautiful. To 
be able to honour and acknowledge those who have gone before us, and those who journey along-
side us, was important, as it helps us to recognise the space we stand in, and identifies those 
around us who support and awhi our journey. It is also a reminder of the responsibility each of us 
has to nurture and protect those in our care. 
I am super excited to commence my new role, as Principal, and look forward to continuing working 
on our awesome initiatives here at East, 
working together as community and wha-
nau to Rise Above and Shine. 
 
My door is always open, if you'd like to 
come and share, you are super welcome 
to make a time and come and have a 
chat. 
 
I leave you with a beautiful  
whakatoki 
 
Nga mihi 
Briar 

THANK YOU 
Big thanks to the Carey whanau for the mince and sausages for our upcoming 
gala this term.!!  A very generous donation!! 

NEW ZEALAND SHAKEOUT 17 OCTOBER 2019 
New Zealand ShakeOut is our national earthquake drill Day, so today the whole school participated 
in a earthquake drill which went flawlessly. Well done Tamariki!!!! 



PRINCIPAL’S AWARDS TERM 3 WEEK 10 
Caring; Raina R, Grady J, Ayla B, Ruby A, Isabella A, Scarlett HT. 
Respectful; Paitoa P, Drew B, Ben P, Hale N, Blake S, Noah W, Nate D. 
Responsibility; Mackade J, Drew B, Josh S, Rian M, Alex H, Hunter W, Briar H, Kiara 
BS. 

BEST START PROGRAMME FOR NEW ENTRANTS 
If your New Entrant child has enrolled this term, or will be enrolling this term, please 

contact Briar about securing your place in our awesome workshop. 
 

Best Start Waihi East  
 

Week 5 Wednesday 17th November 9.30am-11.30am.  
 

Contact Briar on bfrew@east.school.nz  or 863 8693. 

KEEPING OURSELVES SAFE 
Just a reminder that we have Keeping ourselves safe being taught this term. Feel 
free to check out the website that holds all the info you might need ... 
https://www.police.govt.nz/advice/personal-and-community-advice/school-portal/
resources/successful-relationships/keeping 
Feel free to make a time to come and chat if you have questions 

https://www.police.govt.nz/advice/personal-and-community-advice/school-portal/resources/successful-relationships/keeping?fbclid=IwAR39U1fBJkmo1jaHPxa1z7qzehq7a5qDRdQ4d7JUmVlsC0A-sMN11nSkDrU
https://www.police.govt.nz/advice/personal-and-community-advice/school-portal/resources/successful-relationships/keeping?fbclid=IwAR39U1fBJkmo1jaHPxa1z7qzehq7a5qDRdQ4d7JUmVlsC0A-sMN11nSkDrU


TU KAHA FOUNDATION 
We are very fortunate to have the Tu Kaha Mobile classroom at East School until Friday!!!!! Our 
Year 5’s and Mrs. Derham are spending today and tomorrow with Punahouora and Albert and will 
learn about resilience, social responsibility and knowing themselves in a fun and interactive way. 
Check out a photo of one of the activities from yesterday. The kids are absolutely buzzing so no 
doubt whanau will hear all about it! 



BREAD TAGS 
We are collecting breads tags off bread 
bags as a fundraiser for Wheelchairs in Af-
rica. There is a collection jar in the school 
office.  Thanks!! 

WRITING INSTRUMENTS  
RECYCLING PROGRAMME 

 
We are collecting used 

 
MECHANICAL PENCILS, CORREC-
TION TAPE & FLUID POTS, FOUN-
TAIN PENS, INK CARTRIDGES, 
PENS, FELT TIPS, HIGHLIGTERS, 
MARKERS for recycling.  
 
There is a collection box in the office. 
Please feel free to drop all used 
items any time. 

Kids’ Work 
 
Mr. Carroll is cool and tall.  
He’s a man.  
He is alive.  
He’s old and stylish and  
he has a ginger beard. 
By Poppy B, room 5, age 7. 



CONTACT US 
STAFF EMAIL ADDRESSES 

Room 1;    rcoll@east.school.nz 
  nmatautia@east.school.nz 
Room 2;    kjones@east.school.nz 
Room 3; dhartley@east.school.nz 
Room 4;    jderham@east.school.nz 
Room 5;    bcarroll@east.school.nz 
Room 7; kdesforges@east.school.nz 
Room 7;    scannell@east.school.nz 
Room 7;    mjohansen@east.school.nz 
Room 8; jfletcher@east.school.nz 
Room 9; aresink@east.school.nz 
Principal;  principal@east.school.nz 
Deputy Principal;   bfrew@east.school.nz 
Deputy Principal;   rcoll@east.school.nz 
Office;    office@east.school.nz 
 

Paeroa and District Primary Schools BMX Challenge 
A chance to compete for your school in a BMX race meeting and an opportunity to try out a new sport. There 
is no entry fee.  A BMX bike is not necessary, any bike will do, mountain bike, road bike, or trick bike 
although the pegs should be taken off trick bikes. 
  
 
WHEN:  Thursday 15th November 2019. Check-in 12.30pm, racing starts 1pm 
 
WHERE:   Paeroa BMX Track, Taylors Ave, Paeroa.  (100m past Bunnings) 
 
RIDERS REQUIRE: Bike, long pants, long sleeves, gloves, shoes and socks, number plate with school ini-
tials and room for a number to be written in on the day (an ice cream container lid or piece of cardboard 
is good for this). 
 
HELMETS ARE COMPULSORY AND MUST BE WORN BY ALL COMPETITORS. IF YOU HAVE 
YOUR OWN MOTORBIKE HELMET PLEASE BRING IT. THE PAEROA BMX CLUB HAS SOME 
AVAILABLE FOR USE AT NO CHARGE. HOW EVER THESE MAY NEED TO BE SHARED. 
 
SAFETY:  It is recommended that intending entrants who have not raced or ridden their bikes on a BMX track 
should have some practice. The BMX track is open at all times but please remember the above requirements and 
the Paeroa BMX club should not be held responsible for any accidents, injuries or theft at any time. 
 
Please see the office for your entry form and return  to your school before Tuesday 12th NOVEMBER 
2019 
For any further information please contact;   Terry Watton.  Ph. 0275 626438 



FREE EAR CLINIC SERIVICE FOR CHILDREN 
The caravan will be at  Monday 4th November 2019 and Thursday 28th 
November 2019 at Waihi Central Primary School. 9am & 1.30pm.  
Visit the ear nurse for advice on Glue ear assessment and manage-
ment, Wax/foreign body removal, Grommet checks and treatment of dis-
charging ears. All children must be accompanied by a caregiver. For en-
quiries regarding this service please contact  078383565. 

COMMUNITY NOTICES 

NETSAFE 
Netsafe have recently launched a great new resource for parents and whānau, the ‘Online Safety 

Parent Toolkit’. This interactive PDF offers parents and whānau practical tips and tools to help 
them talk to their children about online safety. It includes: 

·         quickstarter tips for parents, whānau and young people 
·         information to enhance digital parenting knowledge 
·         details about the online risks and challenges their children may face 
·         advice about how they can help their children. 

 https://www.netsafe.org.nz/wp-content/uploads/2019/07/Online-Safety-Parent-Toolkit-R2.pdf 

Hamilton - Sunday 17 November  - Project Energize will have a free bus going 
to the event for families. Early bird entries close 13 October $8 then $10 after 
that date.   
Go to https://roundthebridges.co.nz/ for more info. 

WAIHI SWIMMING CLUB  
Waihi Swimming Club still has a few spaces left in their Learn to Swim programme commencing 
Monday November 18th.  For further information view the details here:   
https://sp orty.co.nz/New-Registrations/New-Registrations 

https://www.netsafe.org.nz/wp-content/uploads/2019/07/Online-Safety-Parent-Toolkit-R2.pdf


THANKS TO OUR GREAT DUFFY BOOKS SUPPORTERS.  
Your donations mean more books for kids. 

Principal: Briar Scott 
Ph:07 863 8693        Absentees: 021 0258 4817 

Email Office for general enquires: office@east.school.nz 
Email: principal@east.school.nz           www.waihieast.school.nz 
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